BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Annual Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday, 19 May 2021 at 7.30 pm

Present


Chairman



Ward
*



Ceri Mitchell (L)


Burtonwood

Vice Chairman 
*
                                M Rufus (L)



Westbrook





Council Members

*



A Abbey (L)



Burtonwood

*                                          Cathy Mitchell (L)


Burtonwood 



I Murphy (L)



BurtonWood





Vacancy



Burtonwood 





Vacancy



Burtonwood

*



J Webb (IND)


Old Hall
*



B Gallagher (L)


Westbrook

*



D Gallagher (L) 


Westbrook

*



B MacLaren (IND
 

Westbrook

*



D Duddle (IND) 


Westbrook

*



T Mirfin (CON)


Westbrook

*



N Shah (CON)


Westbrook





M Paszkowska (CON)

Westbrook
 



Vacancy 



Westbrook 



*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present
Clerk – Julie Pickles

2 Local Residents 
Introduction - The Chairman welcomed old and new Members to the Parish Council, he outlined the behaviour expected of Members, it was also noted that the three Parish Councillor vacancies (2 for Burtonwood and 1 for Westbrook) would be advertised, and the 3 co-options would take place at the next meeting of Council in June. 

C1
Apologies
An apology for absence had been received from Councillor M Paszkowska.
C2
Election of Chairman

Resolved that Councillor Ceri Mitchell be elected to act as Chairman for the ensuing year 2021/2022 
C3
Election of Deputy Chairman

Resolved that Councillor Marc Rufus be elected to act as Deputy Chairman for the ensuing year 2021/2022

C4
Appointments to Finance Sub-Committee 

It was resolved that the following members serve on the Finance Sub-Committee for the ensuing year 2021/2022 

Chairman - Councillor Ceri Mitchell

Vice Chairman – Councillor M Rufus 


Councillor B Gallagher

Councillor B MacLaren



Councillor J Webb

Councillor - Vacancy
C5
Appointments to Planning Sub-Committee 

 It was resolved that the following members serve on the Planning Sub-Committee for the ensuing year 2021/2022

Councillor A Abbey

Councillor D Duddle
Councillor D Gallagher
Councillor N Shah
C6
Appointments to Risk Assessment Sub-Committee  

It was resolved that the following members serve on the Risk Assessment Sub Committee for the ensuing year 2021/2022

Councillor Ceri Mitchell

Councillor Cathy Mitchell
Councillor M Rufus
Councillor J Webb
C7
Adoption of New Code of Conduct  

The Clerk reported that effective from 10 May 2021 the Borough Council had adopted a new Code of Conduct which followed the release of the New Model Code of Conduct by the LGA last month.

The circulated Code of Conduct was now being used by the Borough Council it replicated the model Code of Conduct with only a slight amendment with regards to the declaration of other interests as it was felt that the section on the model code was too restrictive and was therefore replaced with the wording from the existing code and it was

Resolved by the Council that the New Model Code of Conduct as circulated be adopted in full
C8
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

Councillor N Shah declared interests in reference to being affiliated with medical practices / bodies.
C9
Community / Policing Issues 


It was noted that the local Police Officer reports had been received and emailed round to Members and it was

Resolved by the Council that the report be noted

Councillor B Gallagher reported that he raised issues in relation to anti-social behaviour on Callands Park, it was noted that to get this issue or similar onto the Polices network it was necessary to dial 101 to report the matter and to get an incident number.


Councillor B Gallagher also reported the monitoring of the excessive speed of some drivers and vehicles on Kingswood Road, it was noted that surveys were to be done.


Councillor J Webb reported on similar problems on Callands Road as to Kingwood Road, it was noted that the Borough Council chicanes were also causing issues. 


Councillor M Rufus reported that over the weekend the play equipment had been purposely covered in mud, it was noted that he had reported this matter to Borough Councillor Tony Higgins.  


Councillor Cathy Mitchell reported that nuisance scrambler bikes were to be registered with Crime Stoppers.


The Clerk reported that all Members should be reporting matters through the Borough Councils Portal, as this way the issues would be kept on file and given reference numbers and easily traced back should the need arise. 
C10
Minutes of the Previous Meeting (21 April 2021)


It was resolved by the Council that the minutes from the meeting held on 21 April 2021 were read and approved as a correct and true record
C11
Matters Arising


There were no matters arising.
C12
Finance Agenda (19 May 2021)
The Chairman (Cllr Ceri Mitchell) presented the Agenda, it was noted that all members had copies of the agenda and had considered its content prior to the meeting.
C12.1 Apologies

An apology for absence had been received from Councillor M Paszkowska.
C12.2 Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

Councillor N Shah declared interests in reference to being affiliated with medical practices / bodies.
C12.3 Application(s) for Grant
No applications for grants had been received.
C12.4 Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings 

Nil
C12.5 Accounts Requiring Payment (March / April 2021)

Clerks Expenses Ionos April 




£       5.99

First Contact New Bullet locks to Pavilion 


£   110.00

SCS Litter Picker – 1 Week 




£   288.16

Bookings Clerk May 2021 





£   325.00

SCS Litter Picker – 1 Week




£   288.16

SCS Litter Picker – 2 Weeks 




£   459.50

C Fellows Annual Accounts and Asset Register


£   525.00

Protec Fire - Annual Maintenance Kingswood 


£   522.67

Clerks Expenses April / May 2021 



£    65.65

Chairmans Allowance 2021 




£  225.00


Resolved by the Council that all payments be made

C12.6 Monthly Accounts & Bank Reconciliation (April 2021)
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments, receipts account and reconciliation for the month of April 2021 and it was

Resolved by the Council that the balance be noted and the report be accepted     
C12.7 End of Year Accounts (Annual Governance Statement – Agar Section 1) 2020-2021
The Clerk reported that she was in the final stage of the compilation of documents that the external auditor required.

The Clerk presented the annual external audit return and went through in particular Section 1 – The Annual Governance Statement and it was

Resolved by the Council that the statement be completed with “yes” responses and signed by the Chairman and Clerk

C12.8 End of Year Accounts (Accounting Statements – Agar Section 2) 2020-2021
The Clerk presented an Annual Income and Expenditure Account for the year ending 31 March 2021 showing the carried forward balance and it was

Resolved by the Council that the Statement of Accounts for the Year (Agar Section 2) ending 31 March 2021 be signed and accepted as a correct record
C12.9 Asset Register 

The Clerk produced a report detailing the assets of the Parish Council as at 31 March 2021 and it was

Resolved by the Council that the balance be noted and the report be accepted    
C12.10Internal Audit 

The Clerk reported that the internal audit would be completed on 11 June 2021 by Mrs J Ashcroft.

C12.11External Audit

The Clerk reported that the external audit documents were to be returned as directed by 2 July 2021.

C12.12Chairmans Allowance 2021/2022
Resolved by the Council that the Chairmans Allowance for Civic Year 2021/2022 be set at £225 – it was noted that the allowance would be donated to Burtonwood and Winnick Community Bus (Chairmans Charity of the Year)

C12.13Kingswood Community Centre
The Clerk reported that the original weekly users had now returned to the Centre, invoices for April and May had been dispatched and it was 
Resolved by the Council that the report be noted

C12.14Pavilion Centre

Nil
C12.15Play Area – Pavilion

The Clerk reported that she had ordered quotes for the repairs of the gates, but the contractor had only supplied a quote for one of the gates, she had asked him to return to site to look at the other gate and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the report be noted. 
C12.16Play Area – Collins Green
The Clerk reported that a request had been received from a resident of Collins Green in reference to fitting a gate to the inner grassed area at the Park, the Clerk had visited the site and it was noted that the external gate could be shut and thought there was no real need to have an additional gate fitted it was
Resolved by the Council that the report be noted
C12.17Play Area Inspections

Nil 
C12.18Fir Tree Community Ground
Nil

C12.19Pitches

Rugby Pitches – Fir Tree Lane

The Clerk reported that he pitches had been burnt in and marked out by the Borough Council and it was 
Resolved by the Council that the report be noted
C12.20Quotations Received

The Clerk reported that she had received the quote from ELM Consultants for the Annual Maintenance of Burtonwood Footpaths 28, 29, 30, 33 and 34, it was noted that the work quoted for was to include cutting the grass and pruning overhanging trees at the cost of £1800 plus vat and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the quotation for the works be accepted and an order be placed by the Clerk
C12.21Bus Shelter - Burtonwood 

The Clerk reported that the bus shelter opposite to Perrins Road would finally be replaced on Monday 24 May 2021 and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the report be noted

C13
Planning Agenda (21 April 2021)
The Chairman (Cllr Ceri Mitchell) presented the Agenda, it was noted that all members had copies of the agenda and had considered its content prior to the meeting.

C13.1 Apologies

An apology for absence had been received from Councillor M Paszkowska.
C13.2 Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

Councillor N Shah declared interests in reference to being affiliated with medical practices / bodies.
C13.3 Documents Received

0 General Items of Correspondence 

5 Domestic Planning Applications
3 Non Domestic Planning Applications

0 Prior Notifications under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved

0 The Planning Inspectorate

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representation

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry
1 Enforcement Notices Closed 

1 Enforcement Noticed Opened 

0 Town and Country Act 1991 – Appeal Under S78 Against Refusal of House Holder Application 
0 WBC Development Control Agenda

0 WBC Cat D Listing

0 Ward List

Resolved by the Council that the above documents received be noted 
C14
Correspondence 
1.
Email – Cllr B Gallagher – Westbrook Library

2.
Email – Kim Bate – The Person Centre – Thankyou Letter
3.
Email – Emma Hutchinson / Livewire – invite to meeting

4.
The Clerk 

5.
Clerks and Councils Direct

6.
Email – Tony Pendlebury – Co-option Enquiry

7.
Email – Cllr B Gallagher – Litter picker Cromwell Avenue

8.
Email – Cllr D Duddle – Bins / Planning Sub Committee

9.
Email – Cllr D Duddle – Bins

10.
Email – Theresa Murray – Co-option Enquiry

11.
Email – Cllr D Duddle Complaint

12.
Email – Jackie Gilmore – Flooding in Callands

13.
Email – Cllr M Paszkowska – various issues
Resolved by the Council that the above documents received be    noted 
Item 12 Refers – Mrs Gilmore had complained about the recent flooding in the area, Councillor B Gallagher in his capacity as Borough Councillor 

reported that he was to meet with David Boyer of the Borough Council to discuss local flooding and other local issues.

C15
Burtonwood Reports / Updates
Councillor A Abbey reported on the following matters;-

· A litter bin had been placed on the new pathway
· A bench was to be placed on the new pathway
· New pathway not yet finished
· Flooding in Clay Lane and other areas of Burtonwood
· Community litter pickers had done a great job, but Borough Council litter bins would not be replaced
· Lots of poaching in the area (shooting and hare coursing) this has been reported to the Police
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Alex Abbey’s report be   noted
Councillor Ceri Mitchell reported on the following matter;-

· If anything reportable such as Scrambling, Lamping or anti social behaviour that it was very important to contact the police on 101
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Ceri Mitchell’s report be noted
C16   Old Hall Reports / Updates
Councillor Jason Webb reported on the following matter;-

•   Meeting with Ben Sutcliffe in relation to funding request to increase the  areas flora and fauna
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Jason Webb’s report be noted
C17
Westbrook Reports / Updates

Councillor Brian Gallagher reported on the following matters;-

· Live Wire - Had assurances from Borough Councillor Tony Higgins that Westbrook library would not shut

· Callands Park – Been set on fire again, all the play equipment needs to be repainted

· Litter from Winwick Road on Cromwell Avenue up to Callands roundabout

Resolved by the Council that Councillor Brian Gallagher’s report be   noted

Councillor Bob MacLaren reported  on the following matter;-

•
Local Flooding – The brook in Callands to just before Gullivers World was full of bricks and debris restricting the flow of water

· The importance of keeping the Westbrook Library facility open and running

Resolved by the Council that Councillor Bob MacLaren’s report be   noted
Councillor Debra Duddle reported on the following matter;-

· No litter bins sited on Cromwell Avenue and the unequal distribution of litter bins in other areas, this was noted that it was a Borough Council matter
· Asda Petrol Station – disposable gloves all over everywhere, approached ASDA as these were a health hazard – it was noted that the Parish Litter Picker would be asked to look out for these gloves and remove on his round
     Resolved by the Council that Councillor Debra Duddle’s report be      noted


Councillor Marcus Refus reported on the following matter;-
· Sankey Brook had burst its bank at the back of Gemini – this had left debris on the pathway 

      Resolved by the Council that Councillor Marc Rufus’s report be    noted
The meeting closed at 8.55 pm. 
Signed as a true record……..…………….

Cllr Ceri Mitchell  
 Chairman

     16 June 2021
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